Parents' Meetings:

I am very pleased to invite you to book an appointment with your child's class teacher. This year we are returning fully to face to face meetings. A link will be sent for you to book a time slot but please 'keep the date' that has been advertised for the past few weeks:

24th October Parents Evening (face to face) 25th October Parents Evening (face to face)

Discos:

Disco tickets will be on offer very soon! We are very excited to be hosting our first School Discos for some time. Please look out for the message where tickets can be requested. See 'dates' within this Newsletter.



98+ Green 95%-97% Amber 94% and below Red

Week 5 ATTENDANCE		
RStickman	100%	
5Turing	99.29%	
2Windsor	99.2%	
3Archer	98.57%	
2Churchill	97.14%	

Arrive on time FOR

ten to nine.

It's the smart-way and

the North-way to start!

1Morris	96.92%
4McCartney	96.67%
5Hawking	96.3%
1Sharman	95.71%
6 Darwin	95.19%
6 Anning	94.78%
3Roscoe	93.79%
AMLadybird	93.4%
RGruffalo	92.78%
4Lennon	91.48%

Week 5
Congratulations!

Attendance: RStickman 5Turing 2Windsor

Total: 96.5%

This week's
HOUSE
WINNER
Moore



Northway Primary and Nursery School

Northway, Liverpool, L15 7JQ

Tel: 0151 722 3540

Autumn 1 2023

www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk
VOLUME 5 Issue 4



NEWSLETTER

6th October 2023

Notes from the Headteacher's Study



Smile!

Did you know that today is WORLD Smile Day? Guess what we have tried to do all day? The day started by asking the children to smile (naturally, not a grimace!) to as many people as they could today in school.

We have lots to smile about in Northway.

HARVEST 2023



Harvest is around the corner. This year as a School we would like to support an organisation called Baby Bank as well as Food Bank. Baby Bank supports families with essential baby products, such as wipes and nappies. They also give clothes to families, supporting siblings and their parents / carers, all free and without having to complete any forms or benefit tests. This harvest, would you like to donate packs of baby wipes or nappies? Supermarket 'essentials' brands are perfect. Food Bank is also close to our heart and would welcome any donations of dry goods or tins. We will collect for harvest over two weeks which will give lots of time before delivering to Baby Bank and Food Bank. Thank you for your generosity in advance. Children in KS2 will be having their Harvest Celebration led by Y6 in Oak Vale and KS1, in the School Hall.

Have a fantastic weekend!

Mr Hargreaves HEADTEACHER





Key Dates:

9th October Harvest KS2 (6D Class Assembly)

11th October English Parents in the Classroom Event

16th October Harvest KS1 (6A Class Assembly)
24th October Parents Evening (face to face)
25th October Parents Evening (face to face)
27th October EYFS KS1 / KS2 Disco

EYFS KS1 / KS1 / KS2 Disco

Half Term

3Archer: Forgiveness and Friendship

3Archer led our Assembly on Thursday around the importance of Forgiveness within Friendships. They were amazing! Skilfully, they told us about Archbishop Desmond Tutu who alongside Nelson Mandela told the South African people that they should talk about their problems first and foremost then forgive. He described to people that forgiveness was a superpower but recognised the need to 'speak out' about their hurt first. Very wise words. Do you believe in forgiveness? Once you have spoken about your hurts, are you able to move on, hoping for a better friendship in the future?



Lesson observations:

I have had the pleasure of watching so many lessons this week, celebrating the opportunities that children have to **learn more**, **remember more** and **do more**. Seeing our Northway Teaching Sequence in action had been inspiring.

Cross Country:

We had another amazing afternoon of Cross Country, this time at Newsham Park. It was **another showcase of determination** and **skill**. Some children ran for the first time and others were veterans on their second run!

The next race is at Stanley Park where more of our squad will run.



Thank you to the parents and staff who came to cheer them on – it was a great atmosphere! So proud! #together



Year 7 places:

The Year 7 Admissions deadline is at the end of October. Have you completed your application yet? If you want to speak to Mr Hargreaves, Mr Taylor or Miss Galvin, please pop into school. For any assistance with the online form, Miss Sultan is very willing.

Sketching:

Sketching and drawing is a thread that runs through our Northway Art Curriculum. Four pupils came to see me this afternoon, very proud of their designs. I was told these outfits could be worn for... business meetings, a party or a meal out, amongst other things!



Year 1 Parents / Carers:

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 1 are going on a Geography Field trip to Northway Park on Thursday 19th October 2023 to explore the local area. Uniform is to be worm but please also make sure children wear sensible shoes for outdoors. The children will be completing their Fieldwork after lunch, so usual lunchtime arrangements can remain. We will be back by 3.20pm.

Quick reminder: please check your child's inhaler is in school at all times, but especially ready for this day please.

ALL LEARNERS, ALL VALUED, ALL ACHIEVING #TOGETHER

NORTHWAY PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL OPEN EVENING

WEDNESDAY 18th OCTOBER 4:30pm -6:30pm

An exciting opportunity to explore all Northway has to offer - including Forest School, Curriculum, Enrichment, SEMH, SEND support and our enthusiastic and welcoming family!



"Pupils feel happy at this welcoming school...Leaders provide a strong programme of personal development which helps pupils to develop their character and build resilience."

- Ofsted 2022

Northway, Wavertree, L15 7JQ

0151 722 3540

www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk

@ NorthwayPrimary

RESPECT · TRUST · COURAGE · COMPASSION · FORGIVENESS · PERSEVERANCE · HOPE